
Tevis  Cup  continues  horse
health research
By Marsha Hayes, Horse

When the 61st Tevis Ride commences early on July 23, about 170
horse and rider teams will head down the historic Western
States Trail across the rugged Sierra Nevada mountains in a
challenging  100-mile  journey.  It  will  also  allow  equine
researchers  another  opportunity  to  study  elite  endurance
horses in a field setting.

Since 2012, and in addition to the required hands-on horse
evaluations  during  the  ride,  researchers  have  drawn  and
analyzed equine blood samples at mile 36. They’ve been trying
to  uncover  data  that  would  objectively  identify  horses
unlikely to finish the course within the allotted 24 hours.

Also since 2012, the researchers have reviewed the data after
the ride and compared them with actual completion rates. They
focused on potassium and chloride levels, which decrease as a
horse sweats and serve as an indirect marker of hydration. In
the  first  year,  the  team  found  that  horses  with  specific
potassium  and  chloride  levels  had  a  25  percent  event
completion  rate  compared  to  a  general  completion  rate  of
around 50 percent.
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